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Hello, 
 
I would like to provide my feedback regarding the ARC process and the impact on my son's 
school, G.L.Armstrong Elementary on the central mountain.  I, unfortunately, am unable to 
attend the working group meeting tomorrow evening to provide my feedback in person.  I trust 
that my feedback provided herein will be passed along to the relevant parties for their 
consideration. 
 
I understand that there are eight schools on the central mountain that are presently under 
review.  I have read the reports relating to all eight schools and considered the grades that each 
school services.  Being a finance professional, I understand the many constraints that the 
committee is facing. There are several sites that are all in need of capital repairs and updates, and 
some schools are not operating at or near capacity.  There are no economies of scale to be 
realized in these situations, and hard choices have to be made because it just makes good 
financial sense to do so.  There is only so much money to go around, and the ARC Committee 
has to decide where it is best spent. 
 
In looking at the eight schools in question, without any further knowledge of what specifically 
the capital requirements at each site are, it was immediately apparent to me that most of the 
schools in question do not service all grades from JK to 8.  Armstrong and Franklin Road are the 
only two schools that service all grades under one roof.  The other six facilities only service 
between 3 and 7 grades.  On the surface, it seems that it makes good sense to service as many 
people as possible under one roof.  In short, it allows HWDSB to achieve economies of scale and 
save money.  As such, it just makes sense that schools offer JK to 8 at one location.  This allows 
the HWDSB to operate fewer facilities while servicing the same number of students.  It also 
stands to reason that this strategy results in reduced capex requirements for HWDSB since there 
are fewer schools to operate, thereby allowing them to provide better facilities to students and 
staff.  This results in better morale for everyone involved and reduced employment costs 
associated with poor staff health or morale. 
 
To be frank, I struggle to understand the rationale behind operating separate primary and middle 
schools in the first place.  The HWDSB must own and operate two facilities instead of one.  It 
just doesn't make good financial sense to me in the face of one centrally located JK to 8 school 
that can accommodate everyone under one roof.  One JK to 8 school produces numerous benefits 
to HWDSB including reduced operating costs, reduced capital requirements, lower maintenance 
and upkeep costs and it also provides stability for students and their families.   
 
I would like to provide my feedback and recommendation that G.L. Armstrong not be considered 
for closure.  The physical building has a very rich history and is possibly one of the most 
beautiful buildings that houses our students on the mountain.  It would be an absolute shame for 
this facility to be sold as a surplus building and likely eventually torn down. 
 
From the report, it is apparent that Armstrong is, compared to the other facilities being 
considered, a large school and can accommodate a significant increase in student 
population.  Provided that the facility is structurally sound, it appears to make good business 
sense to take advantage of the building's size and central location and service a large number of 
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students out of one building.  To me, it would make the most logical sense to discontinue 
operating the neighbouring primary and middle schools and consolidate the students at 
Armstrong.  This option would save the HWDSB money.  Given that the ARC Committee is 
charged with determining what makes the most financial sense, I hope that my feedback will be 
considered. 
 
In addition to the logical business case for keeping Armstrong open as described above, I would 
also like to provide my feedback about what an exceptional school Armstrong is.  My son 
Baeden is in Grade 1 at Armstrong.  I have had nothing short of a wonderful experience at this 
school.   The staff are exceptional and the environment is also excellent in my experience.  In 
addition to the regular curriculum, our school also includes programming for special needs 
students which I feel is very important.  I have grown family who are Armstrong graduates and 
my hope is that my son is able to continue to attend Armstrong and graduate from Grade 8 there 
as well. 
 
I welcome any feedback or questions you may have.  I appreciate you passing along my 
feedback to the decision makers in this process. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Jacqui Blackman, CGA, H.B. Com. 
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Good morning 
  
Thank you for your letter and phone call regarding the upcoming meetings regarding Linden Parks 
closure. As I will not be able to attend the meeting as I have 2 young children that attend Linden Park (JK 
& Grade 3), I am not able or willing to keep my children up until 9pm to attend your meeting.  But I do 
appreciate the money spent on sending the letters home and to robocall each parent in your directory.  
  
I wanted to ensure that my voice was heard and minuted by this email as I have very little trust in the 
HWDSB decisions of late. Not only the fact that you are attacking small and recognized schools in the 
school board but by your obvious disastrous dealings with the government over the past few years; 
where very little teaching was done to many students and in fact harmed a great many of them with 
entrance into college or university and of course the inability to have any sort of consensus of finding 
land and building a new high school in the area. “They are acquiring property for a new central mountain 
high school now and "should" have the plan public "soon" (lets hope it goes better than the stellar job 
they're doing downtown).” But you don’t even use property that even own and are negotiating with a 
private seller.  
  
But of course, have no issues building a brand new school board up on the mountain (yes I have heard, 
this is “different funding” – this came from one of your PR people”).  
  
In case you haven’t thought to look, Linden Park has been recognized as being a green school, don’t you 
think that tearing it down and building a new one is not very green? Isn’t this what the government and 
the school boards are always talking about. But from what I can see, I don’t see very many other schools 
that are green in the area.  Or even better yet, leaving it up and becoming an eye sore. I recently drove 
by the old Winona Public School which is in horrible condition now that it sits empty and is supposedly 
up for sale by you. I am sure a great sadness to the community of Winona and its neighbours to have to 
see boarded up windows, overgrown grass and graffiti on a school that was such a pride to the 
community. Perfect for a homeowner when trying to sell their house. Is this what we get to look forward 
too at Linden Park? Not only to have to see Linden Park fall apart but also Hillpark right beside it.  
  
Currently (as disclosed on your web site), you have over 11 properties that are owned by the school 
board (over 100 acres) that are sitting empty and with the closing of the all of these new schools, this 
will only add up.  If the school board is closing these elementary schools to save money on renovations 
and to combat empty spaces, do you not think that selling some of your properties is a good way to do 
it? But I also see that the property you decided to build a new secondary school (oh yes, that is not 
actually decided yet although it was told to the public it was), or your new building going up could have 
been built on one of those properties. I am no real estate agent but I am guessing that building on land 
that you already own would be a cheaper option than having to buy land from a private landowner and 
start from scratch. But I forgot, this is all to save money and the school board is from different funding, 
so it doesn’t really count. 
  
Other than the many short comings that the HWDSB has been of late, I want to ensure that you have 
spoken to the daycare that are attached to both Ridgemount and Pauline Johnson to confirm that when 
you close our school that there will be sufficient space and staff to accommodate our children. Because I 
will be the first parent calling both the school board, government and newspaper if I see 1 child over the 
Ontario mandated numbers at either school. When I called the YMCA daycare at the schools to say I was 
moving and my children would be enrolled at that school, I was told they were at capacity and were 
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unable to accept any more. So am I going to get this same information in July when I need to enroll my 
children in child care because like the majority of parents in the Linden Park area, we actually have jobs 
because we contribute to the economy of Hamilton and pay the school board taxes, that don’t seem to 
help us in the end. 
  
My last point is hopefully to hear that you have some sympathy for what you are doing to these young 
children in kindergarten to grade 5. My son is currently in JK, so by the time gets to grade 6 he may have 
been bumped to 3 different schools. How does this not affect a child’s learning, bouncing from one 
school to another, from one teacher to another where nobody knows anyone. What happened to a 
school being a community? To being able to walk or bike to school, to having those puddle days and 
earth friendly days when you are asked not to drive, but to walk, bike or even skip. Are we able to tell 
the environmental agencies that we are NOT allowed to do that because our school board has decided 
to close down all of our neighbourhood schools and now my kids have to be bussed (of course as long as 
they are within the boundaries that YOU tell us). God forbid, if one of these mega schools open with no 
security and teachers that don’t know the parents by name and who their children are that something 
horrific happens; like is going on every month in the States, that YOU hold yourself at blame for taking 
away the neighbourhood schools in our city. To not save any money but to show the province (that you 
are at war with) that you are trying to be fiscally responsible.    
  
I have been to these meetings before, I can only imagine the lines that will be told tonight. “Yes, we 
have looked at that issue and are working very hard on a solution that will benefit both the school board 
and the parents involved”, “We understand your frustration in this situation, and are doing our very best 
to make it an easy transition for your children”. These are the typical lines and the same ones when I 
heard on numerous occasions when going to the meetings regarding the closures of the secondary 
schools. So, I need to assume that they will be the same ones fed by your PR people.  
  
I have attached this article as I am hoping that you were at least on the board or have read it. And you 
can see what the communities around Hamilton are actually thinking about what you are doing. 
http://raisethehammer.org/article/1962/school_closures_and_civic_engagement 
  
Once again, something to be proud of when living in Hamilton. A school board that doesn’t actually live 
in the area that you are trying to close and let’s face it, a  non-democratic council that doesn’t care what 
it’s doing to the communities around it as long as they have a job. 
  
Thank you 
Candice Stroud 
Linden Park parent 
  

 

http://raisethehammer.org/article/1962/school_closures_and_civic_engagement
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My name is Ryan Coe. My wife and I are very concerned with the Board’s 
staff option to close Linden Park this coming June 2014, as our son Cooper 
is attending his very first year at Linden Park in the Junior Kindergarten 
class.  
 
My wife was in attendance at last night’s public ARC meeting at Cardinal 
Heights. This morning, we have been reviewing the data provided at last 
night’s meeting with regard to current and projected enrollment numbers. I 
wanted to share my thoughts on this matter. 
 

Populations grow and shrink year after year.  Enrollment happens to 
be down at this point in time, so the Board's terrible idea is to close 
the schools with low enrollment rates (in this case, Linden Park, as 
proposed, and Hill Park, which will close in 2015), deem the school 
lands surplus, sell the land, and demolish the schools. Then, with 
the proceeds from the sale of the surplus lands, the Board will buy 
MORE land elsewhere and build a mega school to cram all the low 
enrollments into.  Given that their neighbourhood school has now 
closed and is no longer within walking distance, the students would 
require to be bused in - how cheap is that?  
 
In 5-10 years, enrollment will increase, as it always does, and as the 
schools will be at over-capacity in their “on the ground” enrollment, 
the Board will simply dump portables onto the mega school’s 
property.  This is not ideal, nor very cost effective. On our street 
alone, walking distance from Linden Park, there are 2 new home 
owners with babies and a third house for sale.  It will no doubt be 
bought by another young couple just starting out as we once 
did.  Our street cannot be unique to the neighborhood and I should 
think this is happening elsewhere.  So in 5 years we will be back 
into higher enrollment numbers. 

 
I believe that the savings are minimal when broken down year by 
year.  The land and buildings are already there – why not simply 
maintain them during the low enrollment years?  Let's be an 
example to the other municipalities.  Let us not do what they are 
doing and cram hundreds of kids into mega multi-level schools 
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where no one knows anyone and there is no sense of 
community.  Let's keep our smaller community schools small. 
 
To borrow from Jordan Hylden's paper on school sizes, Harvard 
University:  “Students in small schools perform better academically, 
graduate at higher levels, are more likely to attend 
college/university, and earn higher salaries later on in life. They 
participate more in extracurricular activities, have better rates of 
attendance, report greater positive attitudes towards learning, and 
are less likely to face school-related crime and violence.”   
 
I think the facts speak for themselves. 
 
Regards, 
 
Ryan Coe 

 



 

 

Dr. John Malloy 
Director of Education 

TEL: 905.527.5092 EXT: 2291 
FAX:905-521-2539 

 

June 26, 2013 

 

Dear Sir or Madame: 
 
As one of Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board’s (HWDSB) potential facility partners, you 
know the value and impact partnership can have on improving student achievement. Cooperation 
and collaborative partnerships are part of the foundation of a strong, vibrant and sustainable 
publicly funded education system. 
 
We want to make the best use of public assets by offering space, on a cost-recovery basis, in our 
schools to our community partners. By doing this, we can strengthen the role of schools in 
communities, provide a place for programs and facilitate the coordination of, and improve access 
to, services for our students and the wider community. 
 
Across the province, school boards have entered into successful facility partnerships with 
community agencies to reduce facility costs and improve educational opportunities. The Ministry 
of Education is encouraging us to build on that success by adding community partnerships that 
support student achievement.  
 
HWDSB currently has surplus space in many of its buildings. We want to hear from community 
partners looking to share facilities to the benefit of students and the community. Community 
agencies are invited to indicate their interest by going to www.hwdsb.on.ca/community/facility-
partnerships.  You can also find more information by reviewing the Ministry of Education 
guidelines at www.hwdsb.on.ca/community/facility-partnerships/documents/media.pdf. Please 
note that all partnerships are on a cost-recovery basis and applications should be received by 
September 13, 2013.  
 
We value your service within the community and look forward to the possibility of working 
together to improve services, programs and supports for our students as well as maximize the 
use of public infrastructure through increased flexibility and use.  

 
Sincerely,  

  

Dr. John Malloy 
Director of Education 

 

http://www.hwdsb.on.ca/community/facility-partnerships
http://www.hwdsb.on.ca/community/facility-partnerships
http://www.hwdsb.on.ca/community/facility-partnerships/documents/media.pdf
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